

Ref: KLE LC/2019-20/

Date: 25-03-2021

## To Dear Parents, Guardians and Students,

KSLU final examinations for odd semesters of 2020-21 academic session will commence from 26<sup>th</sup> March 2021. Though we learnt to live with the unfortunate COVID-19 pandemic, report showing the increase in cases is alarming. Under the circumstances it is our responsibility to strictly adhere to SOPs of the Government and the institutions, taking necessary precautions to keep ourselves and all around us safe and healthy.

However, all necessary precautions like thermal scanning at entry points, identification and isolation of symptomatic candidates, regular sanitization of the premises, availability of sanitizers at all places of access, COVID Committee ensuring social distance and compliance to SOPs, etc., are in place in the college. Since the normal situation is not completely restored yet, I request parents and students that the candidates tested positive recently and not fully recovered shall prefer their health over the exams, also in order to ensure the health safety of the student community in the college. However, if such candidates wish to appear for exams they shall mandatorily inform the college authority in advance and enable us to make necessary arrangements ensuring the health safety of you and all. Else please note that we will be unable to admit such candidates at last minute appearance without advance information.

I request all parents, guardians and students to understand the importance of the above, comply and co-operate in ensuring the health safety of all.

Stay Responsible Stay Safe,

Thanking You,

Your's Faithfully

Str M. Vishoeshodriah Layout